Minutes of the Finance Committee

December 18, 2006

In attendance: FinCom members Girard, Hayes, Meehan, Meunier, Nash, Rice, and Walsh. Also present were Linda Sanders, Police Chief Lundin, Andrew Leonard, Bill Davis, Alan Pease, Nancy Haines, Ted Bauman, and John Mickola. Chair Meunier called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.

These minutes reflect the proceedings until 8:00 p.m., when Clerk Nash had to leave the meeting to attend to personal business.

Minutes of November 27, 2006 FinCom Meeting


Minutes had been read by members previously, so Mr.Meunier made the motion to approve the 11/27/06 minutes as written. Mr.Rice seconded, and the minutes were unanimously accepted.

Reserve Fund Transfer Request


A request for funds to be added to the Veteran Agent Benefit line had Chair Meunier confused. He was not sure what the money was for, and as such, did not want FinCom to vote on a transfer without getting some further details and explanation. He motioned that FinCom vote to postpone acting on this request until more information was available. This motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

FY2008 Budget Discussion- First Pass with Department Heads


Linda Sanders met with Department Heads on 12/18/06 and made a first pass at the budget for FY08. Starting with level funding, the initial pass at the budget resulted in a deficit of $198,000. The trouble with the FY08 budget started when new Growth projections came in lower than expected (even lower than projections from the previous year). In the morning meeting, some Department Heads expressed concerns that expenses had been slashed to the bone already, and that pay raises had been slow in coming. The budget was re-calculated showing what it would look like with a 3.5% cost of living pay raise and with expense lines funded with the amounts the Heads requested. This new budget was in a hole even bigger- $263,000 more in debt than the level funded FY08 budget. 


Some brainstorming was done at the Department Heads meeting as to how to cut costs. One idea was for the Town to contract for bussing the students to the regional schools. Currently, this costs the Town $240,000 per year, and the idea was that savings might be realized (if the Town taking over is even legal). Another idea was to charge each student a bussing fee to cover the costs of this service. Some ideas discussed at tonight’s meeting included:

· look at employee health benefits and what each worker contributes

· shut down the Town government one week each month 

· lay off a number of Town employees

(At this point in the discussion, the Clerk had to dismiss himself from the meeting).

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Nash, Clerk

